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Representative Matt Gress 
Arizona House of Representatives 
 
 
June 6, 2024 
 
 
Dear Senator Shope and Representative Gress: 
 
We have received letters from each of you requesting that my office investigate whether there 
were violations of the law committed due to the financial and political relationship of Gov. Hobbs 
and Sunshine Residential Homes.   
 
We also were contacted yesterday by the Arizona Auditor General asking that the Maricopa 
County Attorney’s Office serve as the prosecution office that will work with them while they 
conduct an investigation into this matter.   
 
My chief deputy is scheduling a meeting between the Auditor General’s staff members who will 
conduct the investigation and assigned staff from my office.   
 
We will keep you both apprised to the degree possible as we take next steps in this matter. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 

 
Rachel H. Mitchell 
Maricopa County Attorney 
 
 


